Attendees:

Barony of Endewearde Business Meeting
25 June, 2023 4:30 PM

Seamus na Coille Aosda, seneschal & chairing the meeting.
Sherrie of Endewearde, acting as recoding secretary.
Gwillim Kynith, Baron.

Constanzia Melisaunde de Vianne, Baroness.

Njall Godreksson, baronial captain of archers.

Eoin an Doire, deputy seneschal & chatelaine.

Godric of Hamtun, deputy seneschal.

These attendees did not constitute a quorum, but since no matters requiring a vote were on the agenda the meeting
proceeded in order to hear the words of Their Excellencies of Endewearde and the reports of the officers present.

Baroness & Baron address:

Officers’ Reports:

Recent Events:

Event Season is here. The Muster was enjoyable, the Pennsic War) is coming up, be careful &
enjoy.

Awards/Recommendations — be sure to notify B&B’s, they want to recognize folk even if it’s
not an official award. If Silver Crescent — Godric requested that he be notified as well. B & B’s
are not notified if someone in the Barony is receiving an award, so would like to be sure they
find out.

Exchequer. The report of exchequer Isabella Altoviti was presented by Godric of Hamtun.
Isabella Altoviti is the Exchequer as of June 1%,swapping roles with Admiranda Howard who is
now deputy exchequer. The bank account had $14K+ as of April, should be more there now.
The account has not yet been updated by the bank to allow Isabella Altoviti access.

Chatelaine. Gold Key is status quo. 4 new fighters at practice plus 2 more have indicated
interest. 6 new members.

Archery. There have been several weekly practices (weather has not always cooperated). The
combined Memorial Day practice was well attended. There are 15 new Royal Round scores.
Will need 1-2 new critter targets for The Hunt — big deer runs $600-ish, smaller critter $200-
ish.

Chronicler. Report by Seamus na Coille Aosda, seneschal. Marjorie Kinlock has stepped down,
Seamus is currently the Acting Chronicler. Freyja just Freyja has volunteered to step into the
chroniclers office. She’s also the Deputy for The Hunt, so it will be a leisurely transition. The
Newsletter, a Kingdom requirement, must list the officers, and needs to have a point of contact
listed for each.

Thrown Weapons. Report by Seamus na Coille Aosda. Lost another Marshal, so we’re at 3 TW
Marshals. Upon approval by the B & B’s, Seamus will step back into the role of Baronial TW
Marshal. Practices are scheduled every 2 weeks, one was rained out, there will be a pause
mid-July due to conflicts with schedules.

Seneschal. Nothing to report. The B’s questioned the terms of the rolling officers’ reports —
correct the listing.

Jehan’s. Attendance was 4 complimentary, 74 adults, 14 youth. 15 paid non-members. Raised
$487, with $16 extra in donations. It went well, the Fort is happy to have us again next year.

The Muster. Also went well. 30-ish SCA attendees, 12 camped out; well-attended by others.
The Fort gave us $300 instead of $100. Will start working in the Fall for 2024 dates. Don’t
want to conflict with Beltane’s & Archery Championship, and try to get away from Father’s Day
weekend as well (Sunday is free attendance).



Upcoming Events:

Next meeting:

Belfast Demo. The week after GNEW.

The Hunt. — Archery Champs & TW Champ(?). Planning will kick into high gear post-Pennsic.
The budget has been approved, contract for the Port-a-Potties is in the works; just one
company which can serve us. It’s really expensive to have them serviced mid-event, almost as
much as the rental fee. Godric is training his Deputy. Perhaps an embroidery challenge could
be included?

Heavy Champs; perhaps another multi-weapons event.

TJ announced that Bear Blade with the Tavern is under discussion.

This in-person meeting failed to draw the required quorum of paid members of the barony, but
there remains a preference by some members for in-person meetings. To accommodate the
widest possible participation at our next baronial business meeting will be a hybrid virtual and
in-person meeting.

DATE: Wed., September 6t 2023

TIME: 6:00pm.

PLACE: Orono High School, in Her Excellency’s classroom (which is conveniently equipped with
the technology required for hybrid classes).

Report submitted by Seamus na Coille Aosda, seneschal of Endewearde.



